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Civil Engineers • Land Planners

251-F Underhill Avenue • Yorktown Heights, New York 10598

60 Walnut Grove Road • Ridgefield, Connecticut 06877

(914) 962-4488 (203) 431-9504 Fax (914) 962-7386

November 4, 2024

Daniel Ciarcia, P.E., Town Engineer
Town of Yorktown
363 Underhill Avenue
Yorktown Heights, New York 10598

Re: Sanitary Sewer System Plan
AMS LLC.
800 East Main Street
S/B/L: 5.19-1-15

Dear Dan:

As you are aware, based on our discussions, we have studied the options for continuance of sanitary sewer 
service for the project site.  The existing buildings on the site are currently connected to a pump station 
located in Old E. Main Street just before the site entrance. There are three residences also connected to 
the pump station. The pump station is outdated and, as determined, needs to be replaced. We have 
discussed and investigated three possibilities for conveyance of sewage for the project and the three 
residences. 

The first option is the full replacement of the pump station adjacent to the existing one. The new pump 
station will be of the latest technology, controls, and backup system. The existing force main will continue 
to be used. The applicant has agreed to sponsor the replacement. 

A second alternative is the abandonment of the existing pump station and installing a 1530 ft. gravity 
sewer line south across Route 6, through the golf course, under Shrub Oak Brook and connecting to the 
County sewer line. This route would require horizontal boring under the state road. Based on prior 
experience the NYSDOT would not be open to a cut trench across the roadway. This operation requires a 
15’ +/- deep jacking pit on the north side of the highway and a 15’ +/- deep receiving pit on the south side. 
Similarly, the same operation would be required across the Shrub Oak Brook. A meeting at the project site 
was held with a contractor that does horizontal drilling. It was his opinion that the horizontal boring 
operation is risky based on the ability to accurately control the direction of the drilling needed to maintain 
the required slope to make the crossing. Additionally, not knowing the exact location and depth of existing 
utilities adds another complication to this operation. Also, after studying the route further, it is not 
possible to achieve the minimum allowed cover over a gravity sewer due to elevation changes in the golf 
course, due to low spots, crossing of the original stream bed which is adjacent to the golf course parking 
lot, and the Shrub Oak Brook’s current location. This would make this alternative not a feasible option.
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The third option considered is the abandonment of the existing pump station and the installation of a 
gravity main to extend 660 ft. east to an existing manhole on East Main Street. This route was studied and 
is not possible since there is a low point, which is below the elevation needed to pass the pipe.  

It has, therefore, been concluded that the only feasible option is the replacement of the existing pump 
station as discussed as option one. Please review our submission and contact us with any questions or 
comments.  Thank you.

Yours truly,

Joseph C. Riina, P.E.

Cc:  E. Lachterman, Town Supervisor
        Town Board
        Planning Board
        D. Quast, Town Clerk
        Planning Department
        AMS Team
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